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“CHRISTMAS EDITION”

The Executive of the Australian Sister Cities Association (ASCA) wishes all of its members a Merry Christmas, a Happy New Year and good luck in 2005 with your sister city programs.

If you wish to receive a copy of the newsletter directly please email the Secretary, Margaret Evans at mevans@hobsonsbay.vic.gov.au and you will be included on the email distribution list.

THANKS TO NOOSA

The Executive was very pleased with the organisation of the program and events at the Annual Conference held this year in Noosa.  Special thanks to the Noosa Organising Committee, especially the many volunteers who worked hard in putting together and presenting the conference.

2005 ASCA CONFERENCE – LATROBE, VICTORIA
The 2005 ASCA Conference will be held in Latrobe, Victoria from Sunday, 25 September to Wednesday, 28 September.

Initial planning for the conference has commenced and preparation of a comprehensive program that will include inter-active forums, high profile speakers and workshops is well under way. The theme of the conference is “A New Energy in Sister Cities” with a focus on new and exciting issues relevant to sister city activities.

For further information contact Mark Brady on (03) 5128 5628 or email markbr@latrobe.vic.gov.au or alternatively visit the website on www.sistercityconference.org.au 

2005 SISTER CITIES NEW ZEALAND ANNUAL CONVENTION - WAITANGI
The 2005 Sister Cities New Zealand Annual Convention will be held in Waitangi in the Bay of Islands, the place where the treaty was signed in 1840 between the British Crown and the Maori people.  It will run from Wednesday, 6 April – Saturday, 9 April 2005. The theme for the convention is “Sailing Into The Future – Learning From The Past” with the focus on sustainable economic development and youth affairs.

If you wish to know more about this convention please contact Lyn McCarty, Private Bag 752, Kaikohe, Northland, New Zealand.

ASCA’S STRATEGIC PLAN - ADOPTED
ASCA’s 2004-2007 Strategic Plan was adopted at the last Executive meeting and implementation of some of the aspects has already commenced.

The consultation process included feedback from workshops at the last two conferences and also the opportunity to comment using the ASCA website.  The Executive would like to thank all those members who offered comments and suggestions on the Plan.

INTERNATIONAL EXCHANGE PROTOCOL
The Executive has received two submissions for developing an international exchange protocol and is now pursuing funding for the project to proceed. 

ASCA PAID SECRETARIAT
The introduction of a paid Secretariat was brought up at one of the workshops in Noosa, however the Executive has again agreed that it is not possible without adequate funding.  It was considered that funding for both the protocol document and the establishment of a Secretariat could be incorporated into the one funding application, however the protocol document as a one off project standing alone would have a better chance of gaining funding.

ASCA DOCUMENTATION
The Executive has reviewed and updated the Rules and Application for Hosting an ASCA Conference.  Copies of the updated documentation will be placed on the web site and available to members for the next round of application to host the 2007 conference.  It is strongly recommended that intending applicants read the documentation thoroughly prior to applying.

REGISTER OF AFFILIATIONS
The Register of Affiliations has been recognised as a very useful document, however the updating of the register is difficult when its content is reliant on the information received from members.  The Executive is very mindful of this problem and agreed to place a questionnaire in the next edition of Sister Cities News.  To encourage councils to respond, all those responses received will go into a draw for a diner for two at a La Trobe restaurant during the La Trobe Conference.  So don’t forget to respond and be entered in the draw – you could be the lucky winner.   

MEMBER DATABASE
This item was discussed due to the number of enquiries received in regard to information on sister city programs and which councils participated in or conducted a particular program.  It was agreed that it would be beneficial for the Association to create a database of the programs and activities of its members with information obtained a useful resource available to its members.  It was noted that Kevin O’Toole from Deakin University had sent out a survey during the year and the information gathered from the survey will be a good starting point for the commencement of the database.  Members will be advised as this project progresses.

ADVERTISING WITHIN SISTER CITIES NEWS
Members are encouraged to send any sister city related articles along with photographs to ASCA’s Sister Cities News Editor, Jim Mynard on email mynard@nex.net.au who will be happy to include them in a forthcoming edition of the newspaper.  This is a great way to show off and share exciting sister city activities and programs conducted within your city.  Ideally he would appreciate articles from all over Australia.

Advertising space is also available at very competitive rates – details again from the Sister Cities News Editor Jim Mynard.

From the ASCA Executive
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